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Election of Chair- David Farnsworth

	10/12
	Retail Issues – Jason Thorne & Paul Chick

National policy background

National policy will soon be set out in the new Planning Policy Statement 4, which promotes “Place Management”.  It requires planning authorities to consider retail uses in the context oftheir neighbourhood settings.  Planning authorities must support district and local centres where retail should be focused.  The scale of retail units should be appropriate to the retail area.  A developer who wishes to build a new supermarket out of town must first show that there are no sites in the city centre or on the edge of the centres.  Any large scale developer must provide evidence of the impact of the development on the surrounding retail community and the expected travel patterns.  Before a planning authority can permit a new large development it must show need that there is a need because it is an important principle to retain small shops in local centres.

Local policy background

The 2007 Bristol Retail Study classified retail areas into a hierarchy of destination, district and local centres.  The district and local centres were graded according to their economic performance.  There is a regular need to update the evidence about retail centres.

The Council has brought together a pilot place management initiative to support seven retail centres that are at risk or poorly performing.  The scheme involves the retailers and coordinates management and support for the area, which involves the police, urban design, the street scene team and environmental health.  Retailers have a single contact point with the City and a dedicated support officer.  The Council will evaluate the pilot scheme in October.   If it is successful, it can be rolled out to other centres. 

The Council has a Recession Action Group to look at the problem of empty shops.  The group concentrates on centres with a vacancy rate that exceeds 20%.  The principal demand for occupancy is from arts based organisations.  There is an question, yet to be decided, about the extent to which to City can support 100% business rate relief for arts organisations. 

The Council has set up a cross party group to consider how it can support the Post Office network through Council centres.  The group is studying the Post Office support initiatives in Essex and Manchester. 

Loss of retail use – There is a presumption against permission for a change of use of a shop from retail to residential use if it is in a designated retail centre.  The Council will take enforcement action if it receives a report that a shop in a designated retail frontage has changed to residential use.  The change of use is deemed to be lawful if the Council fails to take enforcement action within four years.  Closing a shop is not, by itself, evidence to support a claim for residential use.  

	10/13
	Development Management Forum – Alison Straw

The Forum proposal supplements the pre-application procedure.  If introduced, the scheme will only apply to large-scale proposals, which include significant social, community health or education facilities.  If the Forum proposal had been in operation the Council would have asked the developers of the new football stadium and the Ashton Gate Tesco to refer their proposals to a Forum when they were at the ideas stage.  The Forum’s purpose is to achieve and enable high quality development that is beneficial for the community.  

Discussion Note No. 4 is attached to this minute.  The Council seeks responses from planning groups within the Neighbourhood Planning Network.  Please send your comments to Alison Straw [copied to Alison Bromilow] before the 1st September.

It was agreed that:

(i) major transport developments and infrastructure projects, which do not involve a need for planning permission should be included in this scheme; and 

(ii) the planning officer should make clear to the Forum the relevant planning policy that applies to the proposal.

	09/14
	Planning in the recession- Zoë Willcox

This was an item that appeared in the May minute when there was no time for discussion.  The Council has looked for means to stimulate development.

It has offered to be flexible and vary the terms of a scheme to make it more financially viable for a developer.  The Council will not suspend the planning policy upon which the permission depends.  

An example might be the deferral of financial conditions to encourage the construction of a social housing provided that building starts within 12 months.  There has been little take-up from developers.  The gap in financial viability is too great.  With a drop in land values, up to 70%, a section 106 contribution is not the critical issue.  

The Council was asked to look at the Oxford initiative to promote the construction of affordable housing.

	09/15
	Development Management structure - Bryan Cadman
The Planning Department is now organised into two management teams; the inner area and the outer area.  The Inner Area includes the super major and enforcement teams.  The teams are designed to reflect ward and neighbourhood partnership boundaries.  A map of the boundaries and the Who’s Who list is attached to this minute.  

The Council proposes to improve its website.  Tree applications, pre-application references will be scanned.  It will also be possible to sign up for automatic notice of neighbourhood planning applications.  The Council will close the drop-in front office.  Appointments will be required to inspect files and to meet planning officers.  

	
	Future meetings
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18th November - 5-30 – 7.30

20th January - 5-30 – 7.30
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